
WHAT’S GOING ON WITH

THE GEORGIA-PACIFIC MILL?

GP continues to operate a paper mill on the main site 
and has not shared plans to stop current operations. 
The mill is significant to the life and culture of our 
communities, and the DCA and CAG respect its rich 
history and role as an economic driver for thousands 
of families.

The Georgia-Pacific (GP) Mill and Washington State Department of 
Ecology (Ecology) have entered an Agreed Order to assess and clean 
up areas around the Camas mill site that are no longer in use, while 
the mill continues to operate and employ people in our communities. 
The Downtown Camas Association (DCA) has assembled a 
Community Advisory Group (CAG) to help residents and businesses 
engage meaningfully during this process.

The CAG’s role is to serve as an information bridge between our 
communities, Ecology, and GP during this thorough and lengthy 
process. All CAG meetings are open to the public, and we encourage 
you to attend! Visit www.downtowncamas.com/CamasWaMillInfo 
to learn more.



Get involved!
 
Scan the QR code to find out about 
public input opportunities and sign 
up for notifications.

About the cleanup process
More than a century of industrial activity at the GP paper mill in 
Camas has led to potential contamination in soil, sediments, and 
groundwater in and around the mill. Contamination could have 
occurred due to regular operations, spills, or leaks. Ecology and 
GP entered an Agreed Order in August 2021 to measure potential 
contamination and make a plan to clean it up.

GP will carry out cleanup activities following the Model Toxic Control 
Act, the law that governs cleanups in Washington state. This process 
includes many steps and will likely take several years to complete. 
You can learn more at www.ecology.wa.gov/Spills-Cleanup/
Contamination-cleanup/Cleanup-process. 

Have questions and input? Scan the QR code above, call 360-216-
7378, or email us at camaswamillinfo@downtowncamas.com.

*This material is funded through a Public Participation Grant from the 
Washington State Department of Ecology. The content was reviewed for grant 
consistency but is not necessarily endorsed by the agency


